June 26, 1962

Mr. C. D. Homan
P. 0. Box 5T

Oglesby, Texas
Dear Mr. Homan:

The second package of fossils arrived safely and contained materisl that is
very useful to me. I appreciate greatly your generosity in offering me these fossils
vithout asking for raxmmneration. However, I belisve you can use remumeration very
vell for the purpose of financing more collecting trips, if not for other purposes.
For this reason there is a check for $15.30 enclosed.

I would like to see all your rudistids. If they are not useful, they will
be sent back to you. Hovever, some of them may turn out to be useful; one can never
knov. Also please collect more spacimens of the red Gryphaes mieronsta from the same
near MeGregor. They are neceded for thin sections. Also, some more of the W
thet vere found together with the Exogyra texons near White Mound, Coryell ty.

Two-mile Creek in Leon County is about six miles southeast of Leona, in
the southeestern part of the county. On its banks is Two-Mile Church (colored). The
fossile are ebove and belov the county road bridge at Two-Mile Church. The best way
to get there is to drive to Leonzs and to ask for Two-Mile Church. Unfortunately I
don't have a spare map of Leon County to give you. Good luck.

8incerely yours,

H. B. Stenzel
HBS:cd
Enclosure: Cheekx ($15.30)
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